
 
March 28, 2017 

 

Gov. Bruce Rauner 

207 State House 

Springfield, IL 62706 

 

Governor Rauner: 

 

Yesterday my staff and CMS had another productive discussion about the sale of the Thompson Center in 

Chicago.  As you know, I have publicly acknowledged a desire to work with you on legislation authorizing the 

sale of the Thompson Center.  Over the course of staff discussions, both your staff and mine determined the 

legislation proposed by Leader Durkin does not adequately plan for the sale and inadvertently interferes with the 

zoning authority of the City of Chicago.  Your staff previously acknowledged that the legislation needed to be 

rewritten, and it was further conveyed, again yesterday, that legislation is not ready to move forward at this time. 

 

Around the same time as this productive meeting, you stated publicly that I have held up the sale of the 

Thompson Center and that reporters should ask me why I’ve been blocking progress on this part of your 

agenda.  With all due respect, I believe it is disingenuous of you and beneath your office to make such false 

statements to the media when you know or should have known that I have pledged my cooperation, that our 

staffs are working together on this initiative, and that we are working toward the same goal with your 

administration in good faith.   

 

As you are aware, your administration included the sale of the Thompson Center in your proposed FY18 budget, 

with an anticipated sale price of $300 million. I have directed my staff to provide any assistance necessary so 

that we may pass legislation advantageous to the State of Illinois, while providing the least disruption to CTA 

commuters utilizing the lines that feed into the Thompson Center. I am advised CMS is in negotiations with the 

City on issues related to the CTA station and the easement, as well as zoning matters, and it is these discussions 

that have led to the stalling of the legislation, not my actions or the actions of the House.  

 

Despite your inability to provide an accurate account of the facts or acknowledge my public and private 

comments, my staff will continue working cooperatively with your staff and CMS to develop a plan to 

maximize the ability of the State to sell the property, with a goal to passing legislation no later than May 31st. 

 

With kindest personal regards, I remain  

  

Sincerely yours, 

 

 

 

Michael J. Madigan 

Speaker of the House 

 


